WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of OCTOBER 2010 Meeting of Board of Directors

As approved by the Board of Directors on November 22, 2010

DATE: 

October 25, 2010

TIME: 

5:30 PM

LOCATION: 
Whole Foods Co-op, 610 East 4th Street, Duluth, MN

Attended by Board members: Chris Edwardson, Mary Dragich, Mark Friederichs, David Helf, Theresa Koenig, and Heather Murphy. Also present: Cooperative Board Leadership Development Consultant Nina Johnson and General Manager Sharon Murphy.  Alison Champeaux was absent.

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

OPEN SESSION

President David Helf called the meeting to order at 5:32 PM.  Heather was appointed timekeeper. Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were noted.  David noted that there were two items on this meeting’s agenda (report of General Manager Evaluation Committee and renewal of Cooperative Board Leadership Development/CBLD contract) that would be conducted in closed session.

IMPORTANT DATES

             WFC’s 21st Annual Halloween Party will be conducted at WFC on Sunday, October 31, 2010, from 4 – 7 PM.

REVIEW

Minutes – The Board approved (MSC, Chris, Theresa; Heather abstained) the draft of the Minutes of the September 27, 2010, meeting of the Board of Directors. 

Management Report – Sharon thanked Theresa for staffing the ownership information booth on October 22nd. The Board approved (MSU, Heather, Mary) management’s request for a $3,288.00 allocation for wages and salaries as a Storewide Performance Bonus for eligible WFC employees for the quarter ended September 30, 2010.

In honor of October as National Co-op Month, WFC donated 1% of sales on October 16, 2010 (the date of WFC’s Annual Owners Meeting), to the Howard Bowers Fund, a nation-wide fund for education and training of food co-op staff, managers and board members.


Ownership Report - With respect to the October report, the Board approved:

· (MSU, Theresa, Heather) 86 new Owner applications, 

· (MSU, Mary, Mark) five requests for term/transfer of equity and

· (MSU, Chris, Theresa) two requests, each for $80, from the Matching Fund.

The Board noted that, as of September 30, 2010, WFC has 5,832 active Owners and 1,120 inactive Owners. 


Financial Report – The Board reviewed the September financial reports as attached to the Compliance Report on Policy B4 Financial Condition/Internal. Sharon advised that sales growth to date in October is approximately 15% with a goal of 10%.


Compliance Reports – The Board took the following actions:

· Policy B4 Financial Condition/External/FY 2010/Sharon - accepted

· Policy B4  Financial Condition/Internal/1st QTR/FY 2011/Sharon - accepted

· Policy B8 Customer Service/Sharon - accepted

· Policy B10 Community Commitment/Environmental Policy/Sharon - accepted

· Policy B11 Peer Accountability/Sharon - accepted

· Policy D11 General Manager Evaluation Committee/David - accepted

· Policy D3 Officers’ Roles/Heather – carried over to November agenda

· Policy D4 Board Members Code of Conduct/Mark – carried over to November agenda

 The Board approved (MSU, Theresa, Heather) amendment of Section 1)b) of Policy D11 General Manager Evaluation Committee to read as follows:



“1) Activities …




b) This committee shall meet as often as needed but not less than quarterly 




four times a year.”


Board Calendar – With respect to management’s Progress Report on the Calendar Year 2010 Business Plan, Sharon advised that WFC financial support for the 2010 Hill Fest event was invoiced and paid in FY 2010 (June) and was debited to marketing expense, not to ENDS expenditures for that period. 

COMMITTEES

At approximately 6:15 PM, David declared the Board in closed session to discuss the report from the General Manager Evaluation Committee and renewal of the CBLD contract for 2011. Sharon and Nina left the classroom.


At approximately 6:30 PM, David declared the Board in open session. Sharon and Nina returned to the classroom.  David reported that the Board would send Sharon a letter regarding the report of the General Manager Evaluation Committee and that the Board approved (MSC, Heather, Theresa; Mary abstained) renewal of their contract with CBLD for 2011. 

OLD BUSINESS


Study topic reports were carried forward as follows:

· David and Chris/November

· Theresa/December

The Board reviewed the draft Minutes of the October 16, 2010, Annual Owners Meeting.

NEW BUSINESS
             There are no Board compliance reports due in November other than those carried forward from this meeting’s agenda.

· D3 Officers’ Roles/Heather

· D4 Code of Conduct/Mark

             David has submitted his Board Report for winter issue of the Garbanzo Gazette (submission deadline October 29, 2010); Chris will write the Membership Matters column.

             With respect to the annual election of Board officers, CBLD Consultant Nina Johnson facilitated a discussion of:

1) Carver’s article on “The Chairperson’s Role as Servant-Leader to the Board” 

2) Carver’s article on “Your Roles and Responsibilities as a Board Member”

3) Lein’s article on “From Conflict to Wisdom”

4) WFC’s Policies on Board Job Products and Officers’ Roles

Following discussion and nominations, the following Board officers were elected for one-year terms:


President Chris Edwardson


Vice President Theresa Koenig


Secretary Heather Murphy


Treasurer Mark Friederichs

Chris thanked David for his service as Board President. 

The Board approved  (MSU, Heather, Mark) adjourning this meeting at 8:05 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Murphy, General Manager

Note:  The agenda planning session for the November Board meeting will be held at 8 AM on Tuesday, November 2, 2010, in Sharon’s office.


